
 
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE 

        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
August 04, 2020 

 
 

 
 
Call to Order​:  7:08 
Prayer:​  was given by Ben Riffell  
Pledge:​  was led by Tim McCullar 
 
Roll Call:​ ​Present:​ Tim McCullar, Burton Wright, Ron Summers, Mike Kass 
 Absent:  ​Bill Blackburn , Aaron Brulc 
Quorum was Present,​ ​Attendance 25 
 
Minutes:  
 
Motion by:​ Ken Maness , 2​nd​ by Tom Grisold  to dispense of the reading of the minutes. 
Motion:  Passes  
 
Financial Report: given by Ron Summers 
Total Cash All accounts $ 275,591.28 
Membership shows $4,740.55 better than budget  
The Dupree account total value is $182,576.32 
Total YTD Loss for Main Club (Main Club, Farm and GP Range) is $24,612.55. 
Total YTD Gain for all divisions is $1,546.83.  

 
Consolidated P & L for June shows a total Loss of $23,145.72. This is an improvement over the 
YTD May loss of $31,601.32.. The Total Gross income is $44,157.84 below the budgeted 
amount. This decreased income is offset by a reduction in expenditures of $28,555.61, the YTD 
earnings on our Dupree account of $4,081.51 earned from September 2019. 

 
Budget will be reviewed in the weeks to come 
 
Motion by:​  Ken Maness, 2​nd​ by Tom Griswold that the financial report be accepted. 
Motion:  Passes 

 
Things have been up and down this year during the COVID virus 

 
John Burke (Membership Committee) raffled off a certificate donated by Shotgun to give away 2 
rounds of trap and skeet and a 50 bird course of sporting clays for a member and his guest, with 
the only stipulation being that the guest must be a non-member and be present at each activity. 
 
 
 



 
 

 
Ben Riffell – gave an update 

● 4-H has cancelled their annual shoot due to internal concerns with the COVID 
● KDFW shut down all Hunters Education class 
● Hunting Season open in a couple of weeks with limited number of Hunter Orientation 

classes 
● Pond has seen a lot of use with the changes 
● The club as well as the ranges are observing CDC recommendation during events 
● Gun Dog has a field of sunflowers planted for dove hunting. 
● Not looking to sell cattle during this budget year. 
● More signs will be posted later in the fall 
● Archery’s big IBO event was cancelled.  However 3D targets were donated and 

placed on range 
 
Burton Wright, Secretary, opened the floor for the nomination of officers and directors at 
large. 
He mentioned they should be sent to him or the office no later than the end of August for 
consideration of elections at the September General Meeting. 
 
Motion by:​ Don Smallwood, 2​nd​ by Joel McClintock for meeting to adjourn 
Motion:  Passes 
 
Meeting Adjourned; 7:27 PM 


